El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the general membership meeting on: November 11, 2008

Meeting called to order at:  10:15 am 

Officers present: 



 
President:  Paul Unger

Vice-President:  Katherine Bedrich




 

Secretary:  Cindy Bolch


 

Chapter Advisor:  Mike Mitchell





  

Paul opened the meeting by stating that the overnighter at the Pecan Patch was a success.  He said the Perry’s had even given him a key to the park.  So future events there are likely.  We should still be able to include the Bat project at some future date.

Paul mentioned our need to obtain a 501-C3 incorporation.  It will cost the chapter $325 and should be a smooth process since a good deal of the work (Bylaws, etc.) have already been done.  Mike answered the question, “Why do we need to be incorporated?” by saying that incorporation protects the chapter members from lawsuits.  With an incorporated status a suit would be limited to amount of money in our chapter treasury.  Mike also stated that there is a Master Naturalist in Georgetown that is well versed in this area and will help us for free.  Joy has experience in this area having previously gone through 2 incorporations and dealt with both the IRS and the state in doing so.  Ed B. also mentioned that if incorporated, you can ask for donations on items rather than selling them to help get around the copyright laws.      

Katherine reminded us of the following:

· New Volunteer hours policy states that general membership meetings will no longer count toward volunteer hours.       

· There will be a donation box set up to defray the costs of food, utensils, plates, etc.

· We will have a brainstorming session in February to determine our future projects.

· Reminded us of the Landscaping course to be held at the Methodist Family Life Center in Cameron on Nov. 15th from 10:00 until 3:00.  The cost is $15.   

Sandra O. asked if Ledbetter Park was still on our list of projects.  Alcoa was also mentioned.  Katherine suggested that there are several projects we need to consider and is hoping these questions will be answered at our brainstorming session in February.

Communications:  Don handed out a draft of the Membership, Certification, and Re-certification Requirements document.  He asked all to review and email him questions/comments.  Once reviewed this document will be added to the website.  Don outlined his thoughts on modifications to our website.  He also plans to add a membership roster/directory.  He is also planning to get the Volunteer Projects approval form simplified and moved to the website.  

Don would like to include a series of “member interests” articles in the newsletter. 

Training:  Paula mentioned the following:

· We have provided the following:  radio spots on Oct. 20th in Cameron and Rockdale, the Rockdale open house, and newspaper articles all in support of the 2009 class.

· During the Milano hazardous waste collection over 10 people expressed interest.

· We have 11 signed up and 10 have paid.

· Classes will be held on Tuesday evenings from 6 to 9 pm at the Peace Lutheran Church in Rockdale.

· The mentoring with the new students will be more of a buddy system.  She wants us all to attend the class and make an effort to introduce ourselves to the students.   The mentors will be called PACS (people advising and leading students).  We will build in social icebreaker time.   

· The class on climate and weather will be offering this time.

· Paula asked each in attendance to consider what he could do to encourage people to signup for this class.

· Ed B. suggested that the Cattle and Calf clinic would be another good place to get out info on the class. 

Milam County Nature Book:  Debbi announced that by the end of the year we should have 12 pages completed for the book.  She welcomes all to participate/contribute.  Debbi showed the journal book that she wants to give to Mike for his going away.  She wants each of us to use a couple of pages to write something in it for Mike.

Membership:  Cindy mentioned that our $20 dues are needed by Dec. 31st.  She also told us that the State Annual Report is due by January 15th.  In doing research for the report Cindy mentioned that our chapter to date has logged 2875 hours of Volunteer work and 556 hours of Advanced Training.   Cindy defined to the group what was required to become a certified MN member, what was needed to become re-certified, and reiterated that volunteer and advanced training will no longer be interchanged.  Cindy then handed out the following awards:


Certification:  Phyllis Shuffield and Don Travis 

Re-Certification:  Anne Barr, Vivian Dixon, Debbi Harris, Jim O’Donnell, and





Sandra O’Donnell 

We talked a bit about our Christmas party.  The party will be at Paula’s house on Dec. 9th beginning at 6:30 pm.  Anne will provide a food signup sheet.  It is a BYOB affair with setups provided.  Families are invited.  Ed B. suggested that we do a white elephant gift exchange.  It was generally accepted that this is a good idea.  Paula will get out a flyer on our party with all the details.  Paula will need a R.S.V.P.

When will we have our next meeting?   Paul will take it under advisement and get back to us.

Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary
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